From: Mary Caputo < Mary. Caputo @ vaughan.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2021 7:39 PM

To: 'Battista Monteleone' **Cc:** Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: RE: In opposition to development proposal

Hello Battista,

By way of this email, I have copied the Clerks Department for record of your comments and your request to speak electronically.

Thank you,

Mary Caputo, Hon. B.A., MCIP RPP Senior Planner

905-832-8585 ext. 8635 | mary.caputo@vaughan.ca

City of Vaughan I Development Planning Department

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1



From: Battista Monteleone

Sent: Wednesday, June 9, 2021 4:42 PM

To: Mary Caputo < <u>Mary.Caputo@vaughan.ca</u>>

Subject: [External] In opposition to development proposal

In opposition to 9465 Weston Ltd.

Official Plan Amendment File OP.21.011
Zoning By-law Amendment File Z.21.018
Draft Plan of Subdivision File 19T-21V004

The property in question is next to the beautiful Vellore Woods area where I have been living for the past 20 years. I am opposed to this proposal for many reasons.

- Cutting down trees that have been standing for over 50 years
- More people=more cars = congestion, traffic, pollution
- Park space not large enough to accommodate more children
- Lichen Court will become a traffic kaos

Please oppose this project! or consider a retirement home.

Sincerely, Battista Monteleone

P.S. I'd like to speak electronically at the meeting